Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 19 September 2011
The meeting was called to order at 6:07 p.m. this date at 745 San Fernando with the following members present:  Rosemary Nadelen, Christy Smith, Paul Goodier, and Kay Muns.

Rosemary welcomed our two guests, Dorothy Turner and Jon Sargent, who wanted to discuss the problems regarding 810 San Bruno.  We talked about what has been done previously; such as, Dave Thompson’s contacting Code Enforcement.  A representative from that office has been out to look at the property.  Kay had called them today to inquire about their report.  She was told they were still working on it.  Kay had also talked with people at the Housing Authority office regarding their responsibility in overseeing Section 8 rental housing.  They offered to check the property, which could result in their requiring the owner to do the necessary repair work that is badly needed.  We encouraged Dorothy and Jon to feel free to contact these agencies also, and we gave them the owner’s name and address to write to him.  They expressed their thanks that we were trying to rid the neighborhood of this eyesore.  They left and we proceeded with our meeting.
The August minutes were approved as read.

Paul gave his treasurer’s report as of this date showing no income and expenses of $5,311.13 leaving our Current Net Worth at $19,929.99.  The backflow assembly for the sprinkler system has been installed and cost $1,938.00, the price Christy was quoted when she arranged for the work. 
The Board has misgivings regarding the work of ELC, our maintenance contractor, and we are reluctant to offer Jon another contract.  A couple in the neighborhood have approached Christy with their desire to take over the contract.  They will be invited to our October meeting to present a tentative bid.

During the month, Rosemary received a detailed letter from the owner of 834 San Antonio pointing out three covenant violations committed by her neighbors.  She charged the Board with writing letters to these people to reference these covenants.  Kay offered to write the letters and send copies to this owner.

We are still dealing with several covenant violations at 750 and 760 San Gabriel.

Regarding a Fall Newsletter, Rosemary and Christy set a date this week to work on it, and they are hoping to have it printed and ready for distribution the first weekend in October.
Since there was no more business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:58 p.m.
The October meeting is scheduled for 17 October at 6:00 p.m. at this same address

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Muns,  Secretary

